MINUTES

FACULTY SENATE 

November 15, 2006
In attendance: Adler, Alexy, Al-Omaishi, Bradley, Bricker, Carroll, Compte, Eberly, Edelbach, Erickson, Fisher, Gorman, Hagedorn, Hernandez, Hutton, Johnson, Kamber, Karsnitz, Knox, Konzel, Kravitz, Leven, Lovett, Morin, Norris, Novell, O’Connell, Ochoa, Paces, Palmer, Roberts, Robertson, Ryan, Speaker, Steinberg, Tate, Vandegrift and Venturo.
Excused: Ahlawat, Clydesdale, Nakra, Nicolosi, Petroff and Rice.
MINUTES OF THE OCTOBER MEETING

The minutes of the October 18, 2006 meeting were approved with corrections to the attendance list.
APPOINTMENTS COMMITTEE
Lisa Ortiz-Vilarelle (’07) has resigned from the Graduate Committee.  It was moved by Glenn Steinberg and seconded by Debbie Compte to appoint Jean Graham as her replacement.  The motion passed unanimously.
COLLEGEWIDE STANDING COMMITTEES

· CFA - Deb Knox presented a report on revision of reappointment/tenure/promotion documents.  CFA has made two recommendations – grade distributions should be removed and external reviews should be removed.  Beth Paul disagrees with the removal of external reviews and will be meeting with the committee on November 29th.  CFA recommends 8 years of teaching before applying for promotion.  Beth Paul would like more than 8 years.  Email any thoughts or comments to Hank Fradella at hfradell@tcnj.edu.  There will be a forum on this topic in January.
· CAP – Amanda Norvell reported their committee is reviewing documents for program closure.

· CPP – David Venturo reported that CPP is working on a charge to the task force on Graduate Education.

· CSCC is reviewing the alcohol policy and discussing policies for discipline in the classroom and student travel.
AD HOC COMMITTEE ON CAMPUS POLICE UPDATE

Michael thanked Hank Fradella, Lorna Johnson and Jim Bricker for serving on this committee and working so hard.
PROVOST COMMITTEE UPDATES

The provost has set up two committees – Faculty Scholarship (chaired by Deb Knox) and Academic Integrity (chaired by Emmanuel Osagie).

SENATE COMMITTEES

· Intellectual Community – Chris Fisher presented a proposal for a Colloquium for Faculty Research and Creative Activity.  The proposal was moved by David Venturo and seconded by Amanda Norvell.  Following discussion, the proposal received minor amendments.
The motion passed with 36 yeses and 2 abstentions.  The document as passed will be distributed to all faculty and posted on the Senate website.  
The Senate instructed the committee to prepare procedures for selecting Colloquium presenters and to present a document outlining procedures for approval at the next Senate meeting.  

· Michael reported that the Advocacy Committee has met with President Gitentstein and Vice-President John Marcy to discuss ways to increase both state and private support.  The Collegiality Committee sponsored a very successful Faculty & Administration Community Event in November and will do it again in the spring semester, with more food.  The Teaching Excellence Committee is working with CFA on a new policy on peer review of teaching.  
· Mildred Dahne Award – Amanda Norvell reported that the deadline for applications is February 9.  The award is open to departments and programs in all Schools except for Culture and Society, which had winners in the last two years.
Q & A WITH JOHN MARCY, VICE-PRESIDENT FOR DEVELOPMENT & ALUMNI AFFAIRS

John Marcy distributed a report that compares giving this year in comparison to the previous fiscal year.  The news is good – Raiser’s Edge, the new system they are working with, is great and reaches more alums.  John’s approach to fund-raising is: the greatest potential for growth is through alumni.  This year’s target is to have 10,000 alums contribute to the college.  Currently 4,500 alums give.  He will be going after the other 63,000.  We should be at a 20% alumni giving rate; current rate is 8%.   The college is under-endowed.  But there have been a lot of questions about gift annuities.  Discussion ensued:
1. John would like to see more faculty and staff contribute.

2. John would like to raise money to help departments, faculty, The College, and travel.

3. John is seeking scholarship awards.

The meeting closed at 1:20 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Paulette LaBar
Faculty Senate Staff Secretary
